To: HWY 36, Buffalo Gap, Early, Lake Brownwood, Gorman and Daugherty Street Churches of Christ,
From: Patson & Marg Syula

Subject: September, 2023 Outreach Report

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.

TWENTY ONE SOULS BROUGHT TO THE LORD AND THIRTY TWO PEOPLE REDEDICATED THEIR LIVES TO THE
LORD: MAYOBA KABANGA AREA GOSPEL MEETING.

We are in the months of many, many gospel meetings in different areas of our country Zambia-Africa.

On 8th through 10th September, we had a big regional area gospel meeting. | preached and taught three lessons. The
general attendance was 750 people and we had 21 Baptisms; we walked three times during the night to water point for
baptism. Twelve young boys and nine young ladies were baptized. All were baptized in a dugout well in someone's garden
of the church leaders.

The area is near the old church of Christ mission station called KABANGA MISSION. The works of the early white Ameri-
can mission of 1927 is now clearly seen. Christianity right in the hearts and communities of Zambia African people. The
meeting was well uplifting spiritually.

TWO SOULS BROUGHT TO THE LORD AND THREE REDEDICATED THEIR LIVES TO THE LORD:

OWL's HILL CHURCH OF CHRIST GAME PARK AREA.

On 16th and 17th September took a long trip together with Troddy my son. We were able to meet four congregations at
one place and we encouraged them to continue in faith. They have a lot of challenges where human needs are concerns,
especially water. We had two baptisms and three restorations. We drove to the water points for baptism.

LOCAL RADIO MINISTRY:
Marg continues to share different lessons on marriage values. She answers a lot of phone call questions.

CHRISTIAN WEDDING - CHOONGA CHURCH

On 23rd September | officiated a Christian wedding of two christians who became a couple. It was an encouraging cere-
mony for the church and the community around and were very interested how the ceremony was conducted.

RIVERVIEW CHURCH WORKSHOP:
On 24th through 25th we had a short workshop for the church leaders and mature ladies of the church. The general
attendance for Riverview church has grown up to 165 people including children. See the pictures attached.

Thank you for your support for God's mission work in Zambia -Africa.

Patson & Marg Syula






